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approved Minutes             May 1, 2017          Selectmen’s Meeting             **Motions 

Call to Order:   Selectman Ron Price called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.  Those in attendance 

were:  Selectmen Steve Bennett, Brian Jones, Town Clerk Cindy Abbott, Secretary Sallyann 

Hadyniak, Fire Chief Jim Waterman, Marilyn Perry, Mildred Skidgell and Diane Stewart. 

**Minutes:  Brian made a motion to accept the minutes of April 24, 2017 as read and to place them 

on file.  Steve second the motion.   All in favor. 

**Treasurer’s Report:  Brian made a motion to accept The Payroll Warrant in the amount of 

$6,468.14 and the A/P in the amount of $54,583.70.  Steve second the motion.  All in favor. 

The ending Checkbook balance is $314,862.71. 

Fire Chief:  Jon Waterman thanked the Board for rescinding Jon Waterman’s decision to leave the 

job of trash pick-up because of having another job. He will continue picking up trash and recyclables.  

Town Clerk:    

 Gave a list to the Board of flags that need to be purchased, totaling 17 dozen for the 

cemeteries and plastic holders. 

 Discussed stickers/ list for tires being recycled. 

 Abatement regarding a trailer.  It will be given to Jackie. 

Road Comm.: Roads have been swept and the same crew will be involved with Spring Clean-up. 

 Grinding will be done next week.  A weeks’ worth of work will be done with the rental of the 

grinder.  

 There was a discussion regarding the method of Spring Clean-up.  The discussion also 

included the cutting of the trees alongside the road in order to get them out of the way of the 

plow. 

 Ron is still looking for a one ton truck.   

 There was another discussion regarding the dam. 

 Steve: 

  will call Haskell about the Post Office furnace line,  

 Travis and Bob will check out the lights on the P.O. and the flag pole.   

 Steve also announced that there will be a Road Committee meeting on Wednesday starting at 

7:00 p.m.  

  The playground was discussed regarding mulch and wooed chips. 

 Steve will make  contact with the guy to finish fixing the floor in the P. O,  

 Foreclosed property suggested value is $35,000.00 and will go up for bid as is. 

**Ron made a motion to put the Leonado property out for bid and to have Steve call Bill Kelly to set it 

up.  Steve second the motion, all in favor. 

**Ron called for executive session for a legal matter1 MRSA 4056 (E)   Brian second the motion and 

they went in at 7:50 they came out at 8:10.  No decision was made.  Brian made a motion to adjourn 

at 8:11 and all were in favor.  The next meeting is scheduled for May 17, 2017 

Respectfully submitted,                    Secretary,                           Sallyann Hadyniak 
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